

120 STAFFORD ROAD WALLINGTON SM6 9AY

Parish Administrator:Fr. Patrick UdotaiAssistant Parish Priest: Fr. Gerard BalinnyaParish Office:Tuesday-Friday 9am -4pmParish Secretary: Mrs. Sandra Anima Tsiboe

Tel: 020 8647 5079 E-mail: wallington@rcaos.org.uk website:- www.stelpheges.co.uk

The Federation of St Elphege's & Regina Coeli Catholic Schools:

Executive Head of Schools: Mrs. Frances Hawkes

Head of St Elphege's School: Mr. Martin Jones **Tel:** 020 8669 6306 **Head of Regina Coeli's School:** Mrs. Tessa Christoforou **Tel:** 020 8688 4582

MASS INTENTIONS AND PRAYERS

Sun 23 rd May 2021	6.00pm Vigil Mass	For the Soul of Alicja Litwinska
	09.00 am	Caden Catlin (Good Estate)
	10.30 am	Margaret Ivenso & Engy Akinsola (RIP)
Pentecost Sunday	12.00 noon	Mary Connor (RIP)
2 nd collection (CaTEW)	5.30 pm	No Mass
Mon 24 th May2021 Mary, Mother of the Church, Memoria	10.00am	Bridget Donagh (That God may save her)
Tues 25 th May 2021 St Bede the Venerable, Priest & Dr of the Church	10.00am	Adam (RIP)
Wed 26 th May 2021 St Philip Neri, Priest, Memorial	10.00 am	Philip Heist (RIP)
	10.30am-12noon	Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament
Thurs 27 th May 2021 Feria	10.00am	Sir David Osunde (Birthday thanksgiving)
Fri 28 th May 2021 Feria	10.00am	Virginia Monteiro (RIP)
	10.30am-12noon	Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament
Sat 29th May 2021	10.00am	Mary Austin (RIP)
	1030am-11.15am & 5.15pm- 6pm	Confession
	6.00pm	Margaret Ivenso & Engy Akinso (RIP)

PRAYER FOR THE WEEK



"As we celebrate the feast of Pentecost, we recall the fruits of the Spirit that are present in our lives. We pray that in our church's mission to serve the poor, broken and unborn, it would be anchored in love, joy, forbearance, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control. "Lord hear us"

Amen

IN OUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS

Please pray for our fellow parishioners especially



those who have recently died and those whose anniversaries occur at this time and all who mourn the loss of loved ones including May their Souls rest in peace.



the sick, the isolated and their carers, especially those within our own Parish Community:

Jackie Van Elswick	Brenda Kavanagh	Rosemary Day	David Uzor	Monir Jacob
Doreen Charlish	Eddie Hamilton	Anne Jagelman	Susie King	Frank Kinsella
Maggie Deleaney	Theresa Mittcosbe	Kosenat Tetteh	Mary Scott	Alex Coffey
Margaret O'Flaherty	Cynthia Lobendhan	Luke DuCasse	B Novicki	Guy Saide

APRIL 2021 TOTAL COLLECTION

Loose cash	£ 1,978.04	Priest Training Fund	£ 544.14
standing order	£ 4,753.10	CAFOD	£ 168
Total	£ 6,731.14	Missio	£140.15

THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!

Parish Notices

Bishop Paul Hendricks & Fr Dominic Assuahene will be assisting as follows: Bishop Paul- 6th & 13th June - 9am &10:30am Mass Fr Dominic-30th May & 20th & 27th June - 9am Mass

NOTICES FOR CONFIRMATION CANDIDATES 2021-

Confirmation Mass - Group 1: Sunday 23rd May 2pm prompt!

Confirmation Mass - Group 2: Sunday 23rd May 5pm prompt!

BAPTISM

Application Forms are now available online -this can be found under Sacrament. Please <u>read</u> the Baptism guide before completing the form. Thank you

RCIA COURSE

This course is for adults who would love to become Catholic and for Catholics who want to deepen their understanding of the Church. If you are interested, please pick up a form from the Parish Office or at the exit of the Church. Complete it and return it on or before end of May.

Parish Registration Form:

We have uploaded a Parish Registration Form on the Parish Website (stelpheges.co.uk). We require **every parishioner** to complete the Registration Form to enable us to update the information we hold on you, our parishioners. This is important for many reasons, including the future signing of School Forms. Those who may have challenges with the completion of the Form should contact the Parish Office for assistance. We hope we shall all be able to complete this exercise on or before the last day of the month of May 2021.

GIFT AID BOXES

Gift Aid Boxes for the period June 2021 to May 2022 is now available for collection from the porch at the exit of the Church.

If you wish to join our Gift Aid scheme (and increase your contribution by agreeing to us claiming back the tax you have paid on your contribution), please complete the DONATION DECLARATION form available on the table at the back of the church and drop the completed form in the box that is immediately to the right of the exit to the church.

While Gift Aid boxes are available to those who require it, we encourage parishioners to donate using standing order (a regular transaction directly between your bank and the Church's account).

If you would like to make your donations using standing order (whether as part of the Gift Aid scheme or not), please complete the DONATION DECLARATION form available on the table at the back of the church and drop the completed form in the box that is immediately to the right of the exit to the church (this will let us know that you will be donating via Standing order and whether we should consider the donation for Gift Aid purposes or not). Additionally, please take a STANDING ORDER INSTRUCTION and either arrange the Standing Order via online banking (using the details in the Standing order Instruction) or complete the Standing order Instruction and hand it in to your Bank who will set it up for you.

Thank you for your generosity.

MISSIC

Red boxes are available at the exit foyer of the church. Thank you

HELPING OUR COMMUNITY

Any parishioner who needs food supply or knows someone who is in such need should contact the Parish Office or visit The Parish Hall on Monday & Friday 10:30 am – 12:30 pm & Sunday 10:30 am – 12:30 pm for support.

Parishioners who are willing to support this effort by donating food should contact the Parish Office or donate into the Parish Account: NATWEST St Elphege's Church Sort Code 60-22-20 A/C No. 25072528.

WORSHIPING WITHIN COVID RESTRICTIONS

NHS TRACK & TRACE

All those attending Church need to complete an NHS Track and Trace Form

Please scan the QR Code at the entrance of the Church or on the pews to sign in. iPhone users can scan the code with their camera and select the link shown. Android users may need to download a QR Code reader from the Google Play Store.

Alternatively, download the NHS Test Form from the parish website (stelphegesonline.co.uk), complete at home and bring to

Alternatively, download the NHS Test Form from the parish website (stelphegesonline.co.uk), complete at home and bring to Church. Copies of the paper form can also be collected when entering the Church (before taking a seat), complete and when leaving the Church, drop it into the "All Purpose Box" located on the right of the exit to the Church.

Due to COVID, Altar Servers are not able to share Albs. Please contact the Parish Office to arrange collection of an Alb for your child's sole use while they are Altar Servers. The Alb should be thoroughly washed (and ironed) before they are used.

FACE MASK

In accordance with the Prime Minister's 31st July 2020 announcement, all Parishioners are requested to wear a face mask when entering the Church and while in the Church.

HAND SANITISER

To control to the spread of COVID, please sanitise your hands before entering and leaving the Church and avoid touching surfaces while in the Church. Hand sanitisers are available at the Church premises.

OTHER NOTICES

EU Settlement Scheme

EU citizens who intend to continue living in the UK need to apply for settlement before 30 June 2021. If you, or anyone you know, is in this situation, you can get help from:

Refugee and Migrant Network Sutton Tel: 07725 549411

Citizens Advice Sutton Tel: 020 8405 3552

The advice worker at RMNS will call you back if necessary and can arrange for an interpreter for your call if you need one.

The Agency for Evangelisation and Catechesis team

Archbishop John is calling the Archdiocese of Southwark to be an 'evangelising and missionary archdiocese.' As part of an answer to this call the Agency for Evangelisation and Catechesis (AEC) is developing a missionary volunteer network consisting of prayer, people and parish plans – *Some Definite Service*. What might be your particular part to play in this, some definite service? For more information, visit: aec.rcaos.org.uk/sds.

Catholic History Walks

For some years I have arranged Catholic History Walks in and around London. This is one of the world's greatest cities — and for me this is also home. I have been walking along by the Thames since I was a girl, and there is always more to discover and enjoy. Our current series of walks cover Chelsea, City/Monument, Richmond, Islington and Westminster. We delve into historical events, famous people, heroes and heroines, Kings and Queens, saints and sinners. We are the only historical walking group who weave ecclesiastic culture and tradition into our tales. Come along and discover something new and different.

The next four Walks are as follows;

Friday June 11th meet 6pm at the Church of the Most Precious Blood, O'Meara Street, London SE1 1TE (nearest tube: London Bridge). We will walk across London Bridge with its stories of Viking battles, to the birthplace of St John henry Newman in the City.

Thursday June 17th meet 3.30pm NOTE TIME meet outside the Church of Our Most Holy Redeemer and St Tomas More, Cheyne Row Chelsea SW3. We'll walk in the footsteps of St Thomas More.

Sunday 27th June THE MARTYRS' WALK. Meet at 3 pm, churchyard of St Giles-in-the-Fields London WC2H 8LG. (nearest tube: Tottenham Court Road). Walk to Tyburn, site of the gallows where the martyrs died. Pray along the way, visiting St Patrick's Church, Soho Square for the Rosary. We will finish at Tyburn Convent London W2 2LJ with Benediction, 5pm.

Tuesday June 29th meet 6.30pm (after 5.30pm Mass) steps of Westminster Cathedral London SW1 (nearest tube: Victoria). We'll walk to Whitehall and Trafalgar Square.

There is a charge of £5 cash per person please. If there are any questions, please contact me, Joanna Bogle, on chwalkslondon@gmail.com

Faith & Reason: A Catholic Integration

A short, residential summer course exploring the relationship of faith with philosophy, science and culture. **Particularly helpful for catechists and teachers** fielding commonly-asked questions around Catholicism, besides anyone wanting to deepen their understanding of the Faith. Runs 5–8 August. For more info and registration, https://christianheritagecentre.com/events/faith-and-reason/

Rosary Resources

In addition to the Pentecost Novena for the Care of Creation (16th- 24th May) the Catholic Bishops' Conference of England and Wales are releasing short podcasts of the Hail Mary being prayed in a different language every day. Visit their Facebook page. The Rosary Stronghold convenes each evening at 8 pm, and alongside praying for faith, life and peace the organisers also join in prayer with the Holy Father's Rosary Mission to invoke an end to the COVID-19 pandemic. They have arranged three special events in the latter half of May, and would particularly like to highlight the Rosary Day for Schools and Young People on 24th May, when they ask that the Rosary be prayed in Schools. They also wish to encourage the faithful to intercede for all young people, their intentions, and our Catholic schools' mission. Watch this video to find out more.

CAFOD

As coronavirus brings devastation across India, CAFOD is working with experienced local Church agency, Caritas India, to provide vital support to poor and marginalised communities. Donations to CAFOD's Coronavirus Appeal will help Caritas India distribute PPE kits to frontline health workers, promote COVID & vaccine awareness campaigns, and set up safely run isolation & quarantine centres. You can donate online here: cafod.org.uk/give. Please keep praying for the people of India and all those affected by the pandemic.

Right To Life UK

The Northern Ireland Health Committee is now undertaking a consultation on the Bill and is seeking submissions from the public. It is important that as many people as possible submit to the consultation in support of the Bill to clearly show that there is widespread support for this important change. Right To Life UK has set up an easy-to-use tool on their website that makes it simple to complete your submission. You can do so by following the link below. It only takes 30 seconds! www.righttolife.org.uk/nidisabilityconsultation

ANNUAL CATHEDRAL MARRIAGE MASS

Are you celebrating your 1st, 10th, 25th, 40th, 50th, 60th or any later wedding anniversary this year? Or did you last year? If so, Archbishop John invites you to join him in celebrating a Mass for married couples at 3pm on Saturday October 9 at St George's Cathedral. You need to book in advance and by doing so you will then receive a personal written invitation from Archbishop John. To book or for more details email mflsw@rcaos.org.uk

DEAR HUSBAND & WIFE...

You are invited to give each other a gift by spending July 10 online between 9am and 1pm exploring and improving your relationship. The event, entitled 'Building A Better Marriage', will provide you with valuable insights into your communication skills and the call of the Church to the married. There is no group sharing. This is not marriage counselling but a chance to make average-to-good marriages a bit better – whether you married five years ago or 50. Booking is essential: telephone 07983 524 727 or email mflkent@rcaos.org.uk Recent online 'Building a Better Marriage' courses attracted the following comments from couples: 'The topics were chosen well and we could really relate to them... The personal stories you shared were very insightful and helped us to reflect on our own relationships more deeply... It was relaxed and you put us at ease, being friendly and personable... We thoroughly enjoyed attending the course.'

St George's Cathedral Chorister Recruitment

The Cathedral Consort at St George's Cathedral is for 13-18-year-olds and is currently recruiting.

The Choir meets on Wednesday afternoons and will sing for the 10 am Family Mass when restrictions allow. No previous experience is necessary, only a love of singing. This is a unique opportunity to receive a first-class music education and work with some of the best choral musicians in the Cathedral sphere. It is also a chance to experience a high level of teamwork and create musical friends. Please contact the Director of Music, Jonathan Schranz, at <a href="maision-equation-musicians-nusic

Life in the Spirit Seminar (Tuesday in May and 1st June 2021)

The Agency for Evangelisation and Catechesis and the Southwark Archdiocese Catholic Charismatic Team are pleased to offer this ongoing opportunity for personal and diocesan renewal. Through the *Life in the Spirit* Seminars, each attendee will be invited to grow in their love of the Lord, welcome the Spirit into their lives afresh, and pray for the renewal of our Diocese. Each Tuesday evening between 8 pm- 9.30 pm. the seminars will feature a talk from a gifted speaker and small group sharing. The following seminars are scheduled to take place:

New Life 18th May 2021 Speaker: Teresa Carvalho

Growth 25th May 2021 Speaker: Archbishop John Wilson

Transformation 1st June Speaker: Kathryn Murrell

Book here

MISSING ITEM

A mobile phone has been found and handed to the Parish Office. The owner should contact the Parish Office with identification and collection.

ADVERTISEMENT

St Joseph's Roman Catholic Primary School Kingston

From September 2021

We are seeking an exceptional Headteacher to make our Good school Outstanding Full details available from the school's website https://www.stjosephs.kingston.sch.uk/vacancies

Pope's Worldwide Prayer

The true economy, the one that creates work, is in crisis. How many people are now unemployed! — But the financial markets have never been as inflated as they are now.

How far away is the world of high finance from the lives of ordinary people!

If finance is unregulated, it becomes pure speculation driven by various monetary policies.

This situation is unsustainable. And it is dangerous.

So that the poor do not suffer painful consequences from this system, financial speculation must be carefully regulated.

Speculation. I want to underline that term.

May finance be a form of service, and an instrument to serve the people, and to care for our common home!

We still have time to begin a process of global change to practice a different kind of economy, one that is more just, more inclusive and sustainable —and leaves no one behind.

We can do this! And let us pray that those in charge of finance will work with governments to regulate financial markets and protect citizens from its dangers.